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December 19, 2022 
 
David Ferguson 
Vice President 
Entegrus Powerlines Inc. 
320 Queen St. 
Chatham ON  N7M 5K2 
 
 
Dear Mr. Ferguson: 
 
Re: Entegrus Powerlines Inc. 

Application for Service Area Amendment 
OEB File Number EB-2022-0178 

 
This letter is to advise Entegrus Powerlines Inc. (Entegrus) that the Ontario Energy 
Board (OEB) is placing into abeyance the above-noted application for a service area 
amendment.  
 
On October 17, 2022, Entegrus filed an application to amend its licensed service area, 
as described in Schedule 1 of its distribution licence ED-2002-0563, to include the 
property and industrial customer located in the City of St. Thomas, Ontario. The 
customer is currently served by Hydro One Networks Inc. (Hydro One). During the 
application review, the OEB identified a potential compliance issue related to the service 
arrangement between Entegrus and Hydro One with respect to the subject customer.  
 
The OEB will therefore hold the above-noted application in abeyance until such time as 
compliance investigation is concluded.  
 
Any questions relating to this letter or your application should be directed to Irina 
Kuznetsova, Advisor, at +1 (416) 440-8138 or Irina.Kuznetsova@oeb.ca. Please refer 
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to the OEB file number noted above in all future correspondence to the OEB regarding 
your application.   
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
John Pickernell  
Manager, Applications Administration 
 
CC:     Pasquale Catalano, Senior Regulatory Advisor, Hydro One Networks Inc. 
 Pasquale.Catalano@HydroOne.com 
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